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California State University Channel Islands 
President’s Council Meeting Notes:  Monday, October 23, 2006 

 
The President’s Council met on Monday, October 23, 2006 at 9:00 a.m.  The meeting was held 
in University Hall, California State University Channel Islands, One University Drive, 
Camarillo. 
 
In attendance: Herb Aquino, Lupe Arciniega, Terry Ballman, Raudel Banuelos, Shawn Bartlett, 
Gary Berg, Joanne Coville, Jessica Dalton, Maria de la Luz Flores, Marty de los Cobos, Therese 
Eyermann, Traci Franks, Deborah Gravelle, Peggy Hinz, Jessica LaRoe, Ted Lucas, Maureen 
McQuestion, Mike Middleton, George Morten, Ray Porras, Martha Reyes, Melissa Remotti, 
Richard Rush, Greg Sawyer, Cathy Strauch, Jane Sweetland, Eddie Washington, Deborah Wylie  
 
Guests: Debra Hoffman, Maria Zendejas 
 
President’s Report:  
Following a round of introductions, President Rush welcomed all members of the Council, and 
reminded the group that they have the responsibility of reporting back to their constituencies on 
actions taken by the Council.  
 
Presentations: 
Campus Reading Celebration.  Deborah Hoffman explained the Campus Reading Celebration 
process, and invited everyone to the upcoming appearance by author T.C. Boyle on Tuesday 
evening, Nov. 14, at 6:30 p.m. in Salon A. 
 
Prop 1D. Marty de los Cobos outlined the benefits of Prop 1D for CSUCI and other entities 
throughout the State. He encouraged everyone to vote.  
 
Policies: 
1.  Policy on Federal Work Study, 2nd reading.  Jane Sweetland reviewed the policy for the 
Council.  Following minor edits, the policy was recommended unanimously. 
 
2.  Policy on Parking and Traffic, 2nd reading.  Ray Porras reported that as a result of the 
September 25 discussion of this policy, bicycle racks will be installed in front of Sage Hall and 
Manzanita Hall.  Discussion ensued regarding safety and theft issues.  Ted Lucas suggested that 
bicycle lockers might be a solution to the theft problem.  Ray Porras agreed to look into the 
locker issue and bring back pictures of various kinds of lockers.  Action on the policy was 
postponed until the next meeting. 
 
3.  Policy on a Drug-free Workplace, 2nd reading.  Eddie Washington reviewed the policy for the 
Council.  Mike Middleton suggested that everyone be required to sign-off on having read and 
agreed to the policy.  Eddie Washington suggested putting copies of the policy in next month’s 
paycheck envelopes.  The policy was unanimously recommended, with the understanding that 
Eddie Washington will report back at the next meeting on possible distribution strategies. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:50 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Ted Lucas 


